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A Regular Meeting of The Mayor and Borough Council of The Borough of Glen Ridge was held on Thursday, November 8th, 2007 in the Council Chamber of The Municipal Building, Glen Ridge, New Jersey at 
7:30 p. m.
Mayor Bergmanson led The Council and the citizens in attendance in a Salute to the Flag.
     Mayor Bergmanson read a prepared statement that adequate notice of this meeting had been provided to the public as required by statutes.

Present:  Mayor Bergmanson, Councilpersons Sachs, Mehrotra, Baker, Seyffarth, Lisovicz and Dawson.
Absent:  None.
The following Borough Officer was in attendance: Borough Attorney Malyska.
Mayor – Elect Peter A. Hughes and Councilman – Elect Stuart K. Patrick were in attendance.

     The Minutes of the Regular Meeting that was held on October 23rd, 2007 were approved as submitted.

     Municipal Clerk Rohal presented the following written communications:

A letter to Administrator Rohal from Peter A. Riscica, Supervising Highway Engineer, State Of New Jersey, advising that the Department Of Transportation no longer validates local stop control intersections and that it is up to the local municipality to regulate their streets.  Mayor Bergmanson ordered that the correspondence be filed.


A letter to Administrator Rohal from Bob Buono, President, Tri State Athletic Field Services advising that the agree to hold their bid number for the athletic field maintenance for another  60  days.  Mayor Bergmanson ordered that the correspondence be filed. 


A letter to Administrator Rohal from Trevor J. Weigle, Health Officer, Township Of Bloomfield, thanking Glen Ridge for the opportunity to provide the Borough with Animal Control Services in  2007 and extending a proposed contract for  2009.  Mayor Bergmanson referred the correspondence to the Finance Committee.

     Mr. Nicholaas ten Velde of 138 Essex Avenue, Glen Ridge, Glen Ridge spoke about the conditions he observed at Forest Avenue School on election day.
     Mr. Patrick Pignatello of 277 Baldwin Street requested no parking signs by his driveway.
Public Safety Director Magnier reported that new parking signs for Baldwin Street have been ordered.

     Debbie Miller, 39 Wildwood Terrace, stated although she objects to synthetic fields, she may be persuaded to change her mind if there were no lights and private funding.
     Kelly Conklin, 92 Carteret Street apologized for the tone of the statements made at the last meeting, however he still believes the content is valid.

     Stefan des Lauriers,  21 Herman Street, stated that two SUV’s were parked illegally at the intersection of Herman Street and Belleville Avenue during the football game.

     Elizabeth Brewster gave a status report of the activities of the Environmental Advisory Committee. Elizabeth Brewster stated that the Committee supports an energy audit of the Borough’s buildings, elimination of plastic bags for leaf collection, creation of a trust fund for the purpose of distributing canvass shopping bags and reinstating the tree program.  Elizabeth Brewster also stated that the Committee will be sponsoring an Eco Fair in the spring.
     Yvonne Provost, 49 Douglas Road, stated she enjoyed the campaign experience and it was well run by all the candidates. Yvonne Provost informed the Mayor and Council that in her campaign travels, the elimination of the cobblestone gutters was a frequent topic.
     Mr. Nicholaas ten Velde of 138 Essex Avenue, Glen Ridge, stated that garbage collection fees should be paid on a per capita basis.
     Mr. Patrick Pignatello of 277 Baldwin Street, stated that the cobblestone gutters are a historical feature of the town and should not be removed.

     Harry Rush, 53 High Street, informed the Mayor and Council of two upcoming races which will benefit charitable causes,

     Mayor Bergmanson congratulated all the candidates.  The Mayor stated that he would discuss a financing plan for the installation of synthetic turf at Hurrell Field during the Parks and Recreation agenda item.
     The following was introduced by Councilperson Sachs, seconded by Councilperson Mehrotra and adopted by an aye and no vote;  Councilpersons  Sachs, Mehrotra, Baker, Seyffarth, Lisovicz and Dawson voting aye and noes none:                 ( Resolution No.  178 - 07 )

   
CLAIMS - APPROVAL OF
    (See Resolution Book No.  16 - Page No.  16 – 101)
     Councilman Mehrotra reported that the Public Safety Committee met and discussed parking and traffic issues as well as a new “Missing Child Alert Program”.  Chief Magnier explained the program in detail. 
    Ordinance No.  1485  entitled:


          AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND CHAPTER
10.32 PARKING RESTRICTIONS ON 

               DESIGNATED STREETS
The Ordinance title was read by Councilman Mehrotra.  Municipal Clerk Rohal reported that the Ordinance had been published and posted as required by statutes.  Mayor Bergmanson declared the meeting open for a public hearing on the Ordinance.   No one wished to be heard on the Ordinance.  Mayor Bergmanson closed the public hearing.   It was moved by Councilperson Mehrotra, seconded by Councilperson Sachs that Ordinance No.  1485  be finally passed.   The Motion was adopted by an aye and no vote;  Councilpersons Sachs, Mehrotra, Baker, Seyffarth, Lisovicz and Dawson voting aye and noes none.  Mayor Bergmanson declared that this Ordinance is finally adopted.
     Councilwoman Seyffarth reported on this evening’s Public Works Committee meeting in which the capital improvements program, grass alternatives for athletic fields, budget and the autumn/winter public works programs. 
     Mayor Bergmanson reviewed a financing plan for the installation of synthetic turf at Hurrell Field.  The plan follows:

	HURRELL FINANCING PLAN
	 

	Ordinance 1466
	440,000

	Green Acres
	199,000

	Capital Fund
	 

	Mountainside Surplus
	364,000

	Bond Interest
	42,000

	2008 Hurrell Field Reduction
	124,000

	07 Hurrell Revolver
	10,000

	08 Hurrell Revolver
	50,000

	Current Budget
	100,000

	GRAA
	54,000

	TOTAL
	1,383,000


     The Mayor also announced that Hurrell Field would be closed for both practices and games due to safety concerns.   After a lengthy discussion by the Council, it was decided that there was not sufficient support to pursue the Mayor’s financing plan due to its potential impact on the 2008 budget.

     Public comment was also taken from the resident at 28A Herman Street, Leonard Ng, 564 Ridgewood Avenue, Debbie Miller, 39 Wildwood Terrace and Harry Rush, 53 High Street, who supported delaying the project.

     The following was introduced by Councilperson Lisovicz, seconded by Councilperson Baker and adopted by an aye and no vote;  Councilpersons  Sachs, Mehrotra, Baker, Seyffarth, Lisovicz and Dawson voting aye and noes none:                 ( Resolution No.  179 - 07 )

   
HURRELL FIELD _ REJECTION OF BIDS
    (See Resolution Book No.  16 - Page No.  16 – 102)

     Administrator Rohal reported on the revaluation program. 
     Mr. Nicholaas ten Velde of 138 Essex Avenue, Glen Ridge commented on the poor election turnout of 37%.
    The following was introduced by Councilperson Baker, seconded by Councilperson Sachs and adopted by an aye and no vote;  Councilpersons  Sachs, Mehrotra, Baker, Seyffarth, Lisovicz, Dawson and Mayor Bergmanson voting aye and noes none:      ( Resolution No.  180 - 07 )

ADJOURNED TO CLOSED SESSION - OPEN PUBLIC MEETINGS ACT
( See Resolution Book No.  16  -  Page No.  16 – 103 )
     Mayor Bergmanson declared that this meeting is hereby adjourned.

     The Council adjourned at  9:50  p. m.    
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